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Traditionally, MY Hometown Northwest volunteers have stepped back from their 

responsibilities just a little during the summer months, particularly in July, 

when people travel and some work projects are harder to complete under the 

beating sun. Sounds good on paper, but MHT volunteers have been very busy 

planning and implementing projects throughout the summer, and more are 

underway as fall approaches. Hereõs a look at whatõs been happening as well as 

whatõs upcoming:  

 

New Assignments 

It hadnõt been many months when newly appointed MHT Northwest Co-

Executive Directors, Carlton and Cathy Christensen received a new assignment. 

Now, theyõll oversee three major My HomeTown divisions: Northwest, Westside, 

and Central, each with over 50 volunteers and hundreds of projects underway. 

òItõs been gratifying,ó says Cathy. òWe feel honored to be part of this city-wide 

effort,ó echoes Carlton. We just hope we can retain Edwin and Mari Prince, who 

have served diligently alongside the Christensens.   

Also newly called to replace the Christensens are Marsha and Jared Parker, who 

have served as co-chairs of the DOS Committee. Marsha and Jared say they feel 

a little overwhelmed, but knowing them, that wonõt last but a minute. Welcome, 

too, newly assigned DOS Committee co-chairs Connie and Steve Sturzenegger, 

who replace the Parkers.    

Finally, Founding Directors of MHT Jeff and Julie Olson, whoõs contribution to 

Rose Park for over 10 years has impacted so many, have been released. Or 

maybe we should say their well-worn jerseys have been retired.  Hung from the 

rafters, so to speak. They have been amazing examples of tireless service and 

complete dedication. They will be missed, but we know they will stay involved, 



and watch over this expanding effort so many are engaged in. All were honored 

at receptions in recent weeks. (Read more about Jeff and Julieõs amazing 

contribution in the Volunteer Spotlight at the conclusion of this newsletter).  

Pictured below: Cathy and Carlton Christensen (top left); Jeff and Julie Olson; 

Connie and Steve Sturzenegger (bottom left); Marsha and Jared Parker.  

     

   

 



Summer Reading Wrap Up 

We told you that students were reading Roald Dahlõs Fantastic Mr. Fox this 

summer with the help of MHT volunteers. The program was a huge success, 

and to celebrate, students and teachers watched the movie of the same name 

(and parents were invited, too). The result was, well, just fantastic.  

 

     

   

 

 

 



On-going Reading Program  

Under the direction of Liz and Gaylen Zentner, significant progress has been 

made in the elementary school reading programs. Today, more than 40 adults 

read to the students every week at Backman, Newman (under the direction of 

Connie Sturzenegger) and Escalante Elementary schools. But there is still much 

to do to help these willing students achieve their grade level in reading. Gaylen 

is particularly vocal about this important need. If you have any doubts about 

what is at stake, spend a few minutes with him at the school. You can volunteer 

at Justserve.org. On the horizon is Rose Park Elementary and Meadowlark 

Elementary. You can also find out more by reaching out to Liz at 

fizz246@msn.com. 

   

 

Youth Retreat, August 12:  

The MHT Youth Leadership Committee, comprised of 11 students from 

surrounding areas, has been very effective. The group met with MHT youth 

leaders (and committee organizers) Becky and Doug Farley at Kris and Kendrick 

Bythewayõs cabin for a retreat on August 12. They had dinner, played games, 

did some hiking, and had a planning session for the upcoming year. òWe are so 

pleased with how this has evolved, and itõs been fun to watch them bond and 

grow,ó says Becky. òThey even look for each other at school and other events.ó 

Now thatõs what we call coming together!  



Paint That Wall Project, August 17 

MY Hometown volunteers also got involved in the Paint That Wall Project, 

sponsored by the Redwood Meadows Community Council. Seems a wall linking 

the Redwood Meadows Park (1768 West 400 North) to nearby residences was in 

need of a òdo over.ó So, after Bobbie Brooks, Redwood Meadows Council 

member received approval from the city, the Salt Lake Riverside Stake Primary, 

city volunteers and MHT went to work. Volunteers enjoyed lunch after at the 

LDS Riverside Stake Center. See below.  

 

     

   

 

 


